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MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday, 6th February  2007 
MOTION No: 3  
MOTION:   Councillor C. Keane
 "That this committee discusses the urgency of ensuring the development of the site at the old shopping Centre (McHugh’s) on St. James’s Road Greenhills now that the most recent planning application was declared withdrawn this month as the applicant (McHugh’s) did not submit the required additional information as requested. This is at least the 3rd planning application on this site.  It was agreed following my question put at the Council meeting 6th April 2006 –almost a year ago - that a Compulsory Purchase order would be initiated. I was subsequently informed that site drawings for the CPO were being prepared and that the CPO was imminent, this was over 5 months ago. As this site is a total eyesore and the facilities e.g. shops, chemist, Post Office are greatly missed in the community, could the CPO be speeded up as it is obvious – once more by allowing withdrawal of current application– that the applicants have no intention of developing this site in the immediate future. The current derelict situation on this site for over 4 years must not be allowed to continue. " 

REPORT:
Planning Permission (Reg. Ref. SD03A/0659 refers) was granted for a mixed use commercial / residential development on the site of the Old Greenhills Shopping Arcade building on St. James Road, Walkinstown on 21st May, 2004.  This permission is valid until 20th May, 2009.

A subsequent planning application (Reg. Ref. SD06A/0248 refers) was lodged on the 5th April, 2006 for a development on the site.  Further information regarding the application was requested from the applicants on 30th May, 2006.  The applicants must reply to this request before 30th November, 2006.  No reply was received and this Planning Application was deemed to be withdrawn.

As previously reported to the members of the Area Committee this site has been deemed derelict within the meaning of the Derelict Sites Act 1990, and it was considered appropriate to initiate the process to acquire the Site compulsorily in accordance with the Derelict Sites Act, 1990.

In accordance with the procedure the site was re inspected on 19th January 2007 and was found to be derelict within the definition contained in Section 3 of the Derelict Sites Act 1990. Following the inspection, a Section 11  notice under the Derelict Sites Act 1990 was  served on the owners requiring that necessary works be carried out.
These works are to be carried out within 6 weeks from the date of the notice, at this time the site will be re-inspected. If the required works have not been carried out, the Council may proceed with the process to acquire the site under the Derelict Sites Act 1990.   
